
From Willie & Hugh Pillon 
Strawberry Square “Snowbirds” 
 
We would like [the square dancers) know we won't be coming to Florida this winter. 
Hugh had a fairly rough summer. It started with kidney failure in May, but it was actually 
an enlarged prostate. He had retained 12 litres of fluid in his kidneys and was about to 
go into kidney failure. He lost 25 lbs overnight after they caught it. 
  
He waited 2 months for surgery which wasn't successful and then another 6 weeks for 
TURP surgery.  When they did the last surgery they found he was having some heart 
problems. So now he is waiting for bypass surgery. It may be 2 months before he even 
gets a consultation and then the time he has to wait for the bypass. Plus there will be 
recovery time and rehab. 
  
To make matters worse, 5 hospitals in southwestern Ontario have been cyber attacked 
by terrorists. They are demanding ransom money and the hospitals are refusing to pay 
so they have started downloading patient information on the dark web. So much 
information has been lost or the equipment doesn't work. 
  
Hugh is feeling okay but he has to remain calm. He walks very slowly. He had no 
permanent damage to his kidneys. 
Please say hello to the group from us when you have your get together in December. 
  
Please keep us in your prayers, Thank you 
Willie & Hugh 
 
If you wish to send a card their address is: 
1812-8888 Riverside Dr. E, Windsor ON N8S-1H2 Canada.  (don't forget extra 
postage)      
Email: sunvalley1940@hotmail.com   
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